                      Ashland Sludge Company Gets Dirty Dozen Award

On November 27, the Toxics Action Center held a press conference in the Lobby of the Legislative Office Building to “honor” Resource Management Inc (RMI) with a Dirty Dozen Award.  These awards are presented annually to some of New England’s most egregious polluters.

“The Federal Clean Water Act defines sewage sludge as a pollutant. Typical sludges generated in urban areas contain a mix of tens of thousands of contaminants, some of which are hazardous and persistent,” said Meredith Small, of  Toxics Action.

“ We have witnessed  RMI in action, not out in the fields where they do their dirty work, but in the halls of the New Hampshire State House where other dirty work has been done to ensure their hegemony in the land spreading of this toxic and health-threatening material,” said Doug Bogen, of Clean Water Action. “ Our water and agricultural soil are simply too precious to continue to be threatened by this practice.”

RMI is part of the state’s powerful sludge management coalition. Its President, Shelagh Connelly, also serves as President of the New Hampshire Water Pollution Control Association and is a charter member of New England’s aggressive sludge lobbying group, NEBRA (the New England Biosolids and Residuals Association).  

“For the last ten years, RMI and its coalition partners have worked closely together to resist all efforts to tighten the state’s current unprotective sludge rules, ” said Caroline Snyder, of Citizens for Sludge-Free Land. 

Despite documented environmental damage and deaths linked to this practice; despite recent National Academy of Sciences warnings that the current rules are not based on sound science; despite the warning of even our own UNH scientists that land application in New Hampshire is not a long-term option; and despite the fact that the EPA no longer promotes this practice; RMI and its coalition partners continue to falsely claim that land application is scientific, beneficial, sustainable, and safe.

